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Know your Street Representative:

Acorn……………………..................Volunteer Needed 

Adair……………..........Marsha Wyckoff.........347-4452 

Ash/Union…………….Laurie Joudi…............448-0737 
Avon…………………….Anthony Laulette.......347-1950 
Banker…………..........Dan Forlenza…...........347-5526 
Beech…………………..Wendy D’Ulisse..........691-1292 
Belton.........................Laura McVicar.……….448-8680 
Broad…….....................................Volunteer Needed  
Chestnut/Waterloo..Kathy Stevenson…..448-8869 
Glen Brook/River….Dee Garrison………….448-7085 
River……………….......Yvonne Reeves……….347-8807 
Lauren………………….Kathy Pagan...............347-6705 
Lockwood……………Kristi Bristol........732-735-5931 
Mayne...........................................Volunteer Needed 
Robert………………...Carol Tarnowski…......670-3701 

 
 

West Brookwood 
Board of Governors 2012-2013 

 
President………………….….Barbara McLoughlin 
Vice President………….………………..Laurie Joudi 
Secretary............................................................Open 
Treasurer……………………………..Harold Wyckoff 
Governor…………………………….Marsha Wyckoff 
Governor.................................Daniel McLoughlin 
Governor.......................................Mark Hartmann 
Governor.........................................Shelby Rhodes 
Governor………………Two positions are open

 
Please contact us - we want to hear from you 

 
Members:   Board meetings are scheduled 
the 4th Wednesday of the month at the 
Byram Municipal Building at 7:30pm.  
Please check your e-mail for the meeting 
agenda. 

Let’s Talk… 
Open Board Positions 
It’s that time of the year; we have three open 

positions on the Association Board.  We are 

in need of people to get involved in order to 

carry on corporate business, plan events, 

community beautification and to discuss 

what is going on in Byram. The Board meets 

at 7:30pm on the 4
th

 Wednesday of each 

month at the Municipal Building.  If you are 

interested in serving on the board please 

give us a call: 973-347-1040. 

 

Up Coming Events 

Spring Clean Up 

Ice Cream Social 

Fall Festival 

Any other suggestions are welcomed. 

 

Reminder:  These events will be 

cancelled if we do not have volunteers to 

run them. 

 

BYLAW BALLOTS 

 

We need your ballot. We have received half 

of the needed ballots to amend the current 

27 year old Bylaws.  PLEASE RETURN 

THE BALLOT OR A WRITTEN NOTE 

ASAP! 
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Nomination Committee: 
We are seeking new board members with 

the following qualifications: 

 

A property owner in good standing who has 

been involved in the community for 

approximately three years and has some 

expertise to offer the association and the 

water utility company. 

 

If you are considering being on the Board 

we would like to offer the following 

suggestions: 

It would be a good idea if you came out to a 

meeting so you can see what goes on. 

While we are all volunteers, you will have 

some responsibilities such as attending a 

meeting being involved in events or being 

on a committee.   

We hope to see you soon.  

 

 

Water Department News 

B. De Marco, Administrator 

 

The Association and the Water 

Department’s office hours are Monday 

through Friday, 9:00am to 5:00 pm.  During 

non-business hours, weekends and holidays, 

the Water Department has an answer 

machine.  Please speak clearly and leave 

your name, telephone number and reason for 

calling.  

Water emergencies will be handled 

immediately.  Questions concerning billing 

will be addressed during business hours. 

COMMUNITY NEWS… 

 

Attention Members 

 
Volunteers are needed for our annual 

West Brookwood Clean-up day 

 

Scheduled: 

 

Date:       Sat., April 14th 
 
(rain date: 15th) 

Time:      9:00AM until noon 

Meet:      at Riverside Park to pick up  

    gloves, bags, etc. 

Lunch:    at noon in Riverside Park 

RSVP:    by April 8, 2012 

 

High School Students are welcomed to 

participate to earn their community service 

hour requirements towards graduation.  

 

Anyone interested in volunteering to keep 

our community looking well maintained 

please Email Marsha Wyckoff at 

 hmcwyckoff@verizon.net  

 

Thank you for your help. 

 

 

BMRPOA Scholarship: 
 

Due to membership’s generosity, the 

BMRPOA Scholarship Award for 2012 is 

$500.00.  

The deadline for submitting your essay is 

April 1, 2012.  Applications are available at 

your High School Guidance office or by 

calling the BMRPOA office. 

 

Township Wide Garage Sale  
  
Scheduled:   

 

 Date:     June 2nd and  June 3rd. 

  

To help make your garage sale a success 

register on the Township website at 

  www.byramtwp.org    

or you can call Byram Township Hall at  

973-347-2500 ext. 160 and ask for 

Janet Meisner.   

 

 

 

Reminder… 
 

The dumping of leaves, plastic bag waste 

and other waste found in vacant lots in the 

community is illegal. 

 

Please stop littering and dumping in your 

community.   

 

There is an ordinance in Byram Township 

stating that you cannot dump on another’s 

property.  You will be fined up to $500.00. 

 

Call the township for leaf or waste pick up 

dates.  Also, you may bag your leaves or 

waste and bring it to the proper facilities in 

our township.  

 

A special thank you goes to the members 

who continue to help keep their property and 

neighborhood clean. 
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